

Lenzie Community Council

Minutes of meeting in Deafblind Scotland on Wednesday 15th November 2023 at 7:00 pm

1.0	ATTENDANCE	
1.1	Members – Drena O’Malley; Jack Cook; Chris Gilroy; Tom Gray; Mark Billington; Aileen Mundy	
1.2	Residents – Murdoch Wilson	
2.0	APOLOGIES	
2.1	Laura Henderson;	
3.0	POLICE REPORT – Secretary had been in phone contact with PC Aidan Adams and had agreed that, in view of the time likely to be taken up with the AGM and other items, it would be reasonable to omit a Police report in person at this meeting. Any points raised can be communicated to the Police between meetings.	TG
4.0	MINUTES OF 18TH OCTOBER 2023 MEETING	
	It was proposed by Jack Cook and seconded by Tom Gray that these minutes be accepted as correct.	TG
5.0	MATTERS ARISING	
5.1	Jog organisation – A meeting had been held with Robert Rogerson re the 2024 Jog. Kirkintilloch Olympians had raised some questions. As a result it was agreed that the opportunity be given to support the charity ED Action on Mental Health (or ‘The Foundry’) and that the refreshment provided for runners be bottled water and tea/coffee with biscuits and that the idea to invite donations to the Coop food bank might not be workable. Arrangements for First Aid cover were also discussed.	TG & DOM
5.2	Christmas Lights event – An action list has been distributed to members. The budget for the event indicated that a subsidy of around £75 would be necessary and this was accepted.	MB
6.0	PLANNING	
6.1	Weekly lists – The Planning Convener had submitted a summary of proposals since the last meeting, amounting to five cases, none of which suggested a response from LCC.	JC
6.2	Green spaces – The Planning Convener had compiled a report on certain greenspaces in Lenzie which had been put up for auction within two parcels of land in late 2022. It is thought that the adopted local development plan should offer some protection against development of these spaces in a way that might reduce their value to the community. At present, the local authority maintains the spaces, but this could cease, or some kind of development be proposed. The Planning Convener wished to know if LCC agreed with a proposal to survey the areas. Members agreed that such a report could be useful.	JC
7.0	AOCB - permission to deliver publicity to schools has run out. Convenor will arrange for re-instatement.	
8.0	DATE OF NEXT MEETING	
	The next monthly meeting will be on 13 th December at 7:30 pm in Dean House	ALL